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Start date is changed for K-55 bridge project between Belle Plaine, Udall 

Scheduling has changed for work on a nearly $8.23 million bridge replacement on K-55 

between Belle Plaine and Udall. The revised start date is expected to be Monday, Sept. 19. 

During the construction, the bridge will be closed, and signs will direct traffic to a detour to 

the north of K-55 on state highways. From the west, the detour route from K-55 will be north 

on U.S. 81 to K-53, east on K-53 to K-15 and south on K-15. The map below shows the 

detour route, traced in red, and the location of the bridge, marked with a red dot. 

The Kansas Department of Transportation project involves replacement, including grading 

and surfacing, of the K-55 bridge over the Arkansas River. The bridge is 7.6 miles east of U.S. 

81 in Sumner County. 

The new bridge is expected to open to traffic in October of 2023. 

The new bridge will be wider, with the addition of 8-foot shoulders. The bridge being replaced 

was built in 1933. 

A.M. Cohron & Son Inc., of Atlantic, Iowa, is the primary contractor for the $8,227,018 

project. 

mailto:Tim.Potter@ks.gov


 

#### 

This information can be made available in alternative accessible formats upon request. 

For information about obtaining an alternative format, contact the KDOT Division of Communications, 

700 SW Harrison St., 2nd Fl West, Topeka, KS 66603-3754 or phone 785-296-3585 (Voice)/Hearing Impaired – 711. 

Click below to connect to KDOT’s Social Networks: 

 

 

https://www.linkedin.com/company/82973/
https://twitter.com/SCKansasKDOT
http://kansastransportation.blogspot.com/
https://www.instagram.com/kansasdepttransportation/
https://www.facebook.com/SCKansasKDOT/
https://www.youtube.com/user/kansastransportation

